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Dear Wang Eomma, 

 

I heard that the temperature in South Korea has gone below freezing. Here in Uganda, Africa, it has been 

raining everyday lately. During the day it is hot enough to make my head dizzy, and at night it gets chilly 

enough to make me feel cold. There are also a lot of mosquitoes because of the frequent rain both day and 

night, but I love this environment and am adjusting to it well. 

 

This Sunday, I was assigned to give a lecture on Lecture 4 of True Parents Theology, "True Mother, the 

Only Begotten Daughter," and I was reflecting on how I can convey True Mother's heart. So I prayed to 

True Mother in the Cheon Shim Won : "I have waited for you, and I love you. I gain courage knowing 

that you have endured so many difficulties. Thank you. Let us together expand the environment where we 

can freely live with Heavenly Parent." When I thought about it, I realized that True Mother had been 

waiting a long time for the Ugandan members to officially learn about True Parents through True Parents 

Theology. 

 

Near the end of my sermon, I was able to deliver it from my heart without a script. I also said, "I have 

waited for you, and I love you. I gain courage knowing that you have endured so many difficulties. Thank 

you. Let us together expand the environment where we can freely live with Heavenly Parent." After the 

sermon, we sang a 'happiness' song with Missionary Ara. I sang it thinking about how Wang Appa and 



 

 

Wang Eomma always conveyed their feelings through dancing and singing. I was grateful that I was able 

to convey a little bit of their heart and love despite my shortcomings. I hope to be a daughter of Wang 

Eomma. I will study harder and become a daughter that True Mother needs. 

 

This Sunday, four of my witnessing guests attended the Sunday service, and we had a precious time 

having lunch together after the service. 

 

At school, Paul told me that he was able to understand True Parents Theology well through the three 

lectures. He said that he wanted to learn True Parents Theology well so that he could teach it to his wife 

and receive the PMC Blessing. He also said that he wanted to go to Tanzania and become a leader of the 

Family Federation. I feel that the period of raising spiritual children is a precious time to receive 

Heavenly Parents' love. 

 

This week I was able to meet Joseph Serwada, the president of Born-Again Church, whom I have been 

praying to meet for a long time. I showed him a picture of True Parents and explained. Rev. Joseph 

Serwada said, "Isn't this man dead? But I've met his son once. I heard that your church had a big event. Is 

the Family Federation still strong?" No matter what I was told, I was able to face the Christian pastor 

strongly and boldly with Nobuhiro and Hyojeong Rang Juwon. 

 

When I returned to the center, I reported to the national leader of Uganda that I had met Joseph Serwada. 

He introduced me to a pastor who is more influential in Uganda than Joseph Serwada. In the future, no 

matter what Christian pastor I meet, I will be strong and bold to boast of True Parents based on our 

community's foundation. 

 

I am grateful to have been able to listen to True Mother's words through video. I will preach with all my 

heart until the entrance ceremony and meet the righteous person prepared by heaven. 

 

I love you, Wang Eomma. Thank you. 

 

 

 


